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	TITLE:
 FEEDBACK FROM BUDGET SCRUTINY ON 13th JANUARY 2010



	RECOMMENDATIONS:

Sustainable Regeneration response – 
Members will be invited to Sustainable Regeneration Scrutiny on February 1st when the Salford Innovation Forum is considered.

Members asked for further information on the case for employing a planning solicitor.

The accommodation audit will be reviewed again possibly in March or April Councillor Lancaster should also be invited.

Budget Consultation – 

A detailed report would be available at the next meeting including information on the distribution of Life magazine.

Budget 2010/11 – 

A detailed report including the risj assessment and detail of efficiencies will be presented in February.
Budget Monitoring –

Members will continue to monitor the Revenue and Capital budgets.



	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: This report reviews the matters considered by Budget Scrutiny.

  Issues considered on 13th January:-

Sustainable Regeneration – an information item 

Budget Consultation

2010/11 Budget update 

Revenue Budget Monitoring 2009/10

Capital Budget Monitoring 2009/10 


	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: Reports to Budget Scrutiny Committee

are published on SOLAR
(Available for public inspection)



	KEY DECISION:
NO 



	DETAILS:




	KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:  BUDGET STRATEGY



	EQUALITY IMPACT ASSESSMENT AND IMPLICATIONS:



	ASSESSMENT OF RISK: Not applicable


	SOURCE OF FUNDING: Not applicable


	LEGAL IMPLICATIONS Supplied by
Not applicable


	FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS Supplied by JOHN SPINK CITY TREASURER


	OTHER DIRECTORATES CONSULTED:



	CONTACT OFFICER: 
Peter Kidd, Scrutiny Support 
TEL. NO. 793 3322



	WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):  ALL WARDS




DETAILS 

1. Sustainable Regeneration –

Members considered the previously circulated response to several questions raised by members from the Strategic Director of Sustainable Regeneration.

A report on the Salford Innovation Forum and Business Park is due before Sustainable Regeneration Scrutiny on February 1st at 2 pm. Budget Scrutiny Members will be invited. Members requested that following this, the financial information including the business case will also be brought to this committee at a future meeting. 

Members requested further information explaining the costs and likely savings to justify the employment of a planning solicitor.

On the accommodation audit although pleased to receive it members had several questions. 

They asked for examples, which could explain in a clearer way the effects of moves. They asked about the future of Minerva house and approved of the policy to remove staff from rented accommodation. 

They also asked if the costs associated with setting up staff to work from home were included in the budget. This as well as any costs establishing agile working are provided for in the capital budget. 

They also asked about the space reserved at MediaCity. This is not committed for office space.

Members asked if the accommodation audit could be reviewed again possibly in March or April when officers could answers further queries. Councillor Lancaster should also be invited as Lead Member for Property. 

2. Budget Consultation 2010/2011

Geoff Topping, Head of Accountancy & Exchequer gave a verbal report, which summarised the progress so far on the budget consultation exercise. A detailed report would be available at the next meeting including a review  of the Radio discussion which takes place on the 21st January.

Members were concerned about the distribution of the December issue of the council’s magazine, Life in Salford, which contained the article on budget consultation. This matter is being looked into and the findings will be brought to the next meeting.

Members also clarified that the council has to consult with the public on its budget, as do the Police and Fire & Rescue services, although the method of consultation is not prescribed. It is an important area, as what we do to consult with the public is reviewed as a part of the CAA use of resources assessment. The council looks at other authorities to learn from any areas of good practice and looks to undertake consultation in the most effective, cost efficient way.
An officer is still trying to progress Councillor Martin O’Neill’s offer to engage with the youth forums.

3. 2010/11 Revenue Budget Update 

John Spink presented a report on the developing proposals for the 2010/2011 budget. Starting with the forecast outturn for 2009/2010 and the resulting impact on the reserves, the report explains how the proposed budget has been developed so far. The available resources, and expenditure requirements are outlined, including the assumptions that have been made while building up the budget detail. New and recurring efficiencies will have to be found next year, the detail of which will be explored at the February meeting. The impact of different levels of increase on Council Tax, existing and forecasted budget pressures, forecast variations and the potential impact on reserves of different decisions are all explained. The report also projects beyond 2011 as well as the need for continual review of the assumptions that have been made, stresses the need for the identification of further efficiencies in the future.

Members, conscious that there is still a lot of work to do on the proposed budget, fully appreciated the contents of the report. They raised concerns about; 

The recurring budget pressures that have been built in to directorate budgets.

Savings targets not met this year, in particular car allowances.

They discussed the impact on reserves and look forward to the detailed risk assessment, which will be available in February.

Community committee balances were discussed, these are rightly carried forward.

The financial impact of the recent bad weather was mentioned. The Chair informed the meeting that scrutiny has been asked by the Leader of the council to undertake a review of the lessons that can be learned from the actions taken in the recent weather conditions.

Members asked about the arrangements regarding the contribution to the proposed building of a community stadium, this and the associated risks were discussed in some depth. When the business case is available it will be brought to budget scrutiny at the first opportunity.

Member’s also asked about the number of posts lost through the Think Efficiency programme and the way these posts are treated.

The budget for the next few years will be tight and future efficiencies need to be planned and achieved, as the public sector will be challenged to deliver services with fewer resources. Members look forward to the detailed report in February, after which comments from budget scrutiny will be submitted to Cabinet for consideration when finalising the budget. 

Revenue Budget Monitoring

The report, which contains summary detail up to the end of November, looks at all directorate budgets and other corporate issues. Many of the issues were covered in the above report.

Customer and Support Services directorate is under pressure although it is expected to keep within budget at the year-end. Sustainable Regeneration directorate has benefited from a larger than expected grant award and the transfer of a surplus from the supporting people budget. Legal fees have adversely affected environmental Services’ budget.

Overall the year-end revenue budget forecast position is favourable.

Members asked about the legal fees, which arise from a major counterfeiting case, it is unlikely that the private sector would support cases like this even though they are taken up in their interest. 

Reasons for the reduced dividend from Manchester Airport were discussed, as was the likelihood of achieving the challenging targets to reduce waste disposal.

4. Capital Budget Monitoring 

This report brought members up to date with the current capital programme including recent adjustments there is little change from the previous month. 

5. The Work Programme 

This needs altering to take account of the outcomes from the meeting. 

6. Report from previous meeting

This was approved. 

Members Attendance

	
	2nd Sept
	7th Oct
	4th Nov
	2nd Dec
	13th Jan

	Cllr. D. Jolley (chair)
	√
	√
	√
	√
	√

	Cllr. J. Dawson 
	√
	√
	√
	A
	√

	Cllr. A. Cheetham
	√
	√
	√
	√
	√

	Cllr. G. Compton
	A
	√
	A
	√
	√

	Cllr. K. Garrido
	√
	√
	√
	A
	√

	Cllr. A. Humphreys
	√
	√
	√
	A
	√

	Cllr. J. Kean
	A
	√
	√
	√
	A

	Cllr. J. King
	√
	√
	√
	√
	√

	Cllr. B. Miller
	A
	A
	A
	√
	A

	Cllr. J. O'Neill
	√
	√
	A
	√
	√

	Cllr. M. O'Neill
	√
	√
	√
	√
	√

	Cllr. B. Pennington 
	√
	A
	A
	A
	√

	Cllr. L. Turner
	√
	√
	√
	√
	√


Invitees

	Cllr. W. Hinds
	√
	√
	√
	A
	√

	Cllr. J Mullen
	A
	A
	A
	A
	A
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